
 

 

Saturday 5:30 pm Anticipation of Sunday 
 

Sunday  8:00 am, 10:30 am and 4:30 pm 
 

Monday - Friday 

7:15 am, Noon, 5:15 pm 

In the Chapel of Our Lady located in the lower level. 

Saint Louis University Campus Ministry:  

Sunday:    9:00 pm (when the University is in session) 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Monday-Friday: 10:45 am through Noon 

Saturday:  4:30 pm through 5:30 pm  

MISSION STATEMENT 
 
We, the members of St. Francis Xavier College Church, form a welcoming Jesuit parish community.  As fol-

lowers of Jesus Christ, we praise God, love our neighbors as ourselves, celebrate liturgy and the sacraments, 

engage in lifelong formation and proclaim God’s reign of justice, mercy and peace. 
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PASTORAL STAFF 
 

Pastor 
Daniel White, SJ 
314-977-7300 
daniel.white@slu.edu 
 

Associate Pastor 
Jason Brauninger, SJ 
314-977-7301 
jason.brauninger@slu.edu 
 

Parish Administrator 
Katie Jansen Larson 
314-977-1954 
katherine.larson@slu.edu 
 

Parish Life 
Mary Beth Erickson 
314-977-7304 
mary.erickson@slu.edu 
 

Christian Initiation, Adult 
Formation, & Marriage Ministry 
Joe Milner 
314-977-7305 
joseph.milner@slu.edu 
 

Religious Education & Family Life 
Angie Doerr 
314-977-7302 
angeline.doerr@slu.edu 

 
 
Social Ministry 
Christine Dragonette 
314-977-7309  
christine.dragonette@slu.edu 
 
Wedding Ministry 
Sandy Hauck 
314-977-7303 
sandy.hauck@slu.edu 
 
Choir Director 
Ray Sherrock 
raymond.sherrock@slu.edu 
 
Director of Wedding Music 
& Accompanist 
Sue Martin 
314-977-7313 
susan.martin@slu.edu 
 
Outreach Services Coordinator 
Emily Edwards 
314-977-7311 
sfxjvolt@slu.edu 
 
Pastoral Council Chair 
Lisa D’Souza 
314-571-9973 
ljdsouza@yahoo.com 

 
 
Deacon 
Jim Griffard 
314-977-7318 
james.griffard@slu.edu 
 
Safe Environment Program Director 
Terry Edelmann 
314-712-4216 
marietherese.edelmann@slu.edu  
 
Liturgy & Music 
Sister Carolyn McWatters, RSM  
314-977-1797 
sfxlitin@slu.edu 
 
Events & Communication 
Coordinator 
Mary Kay Horan 
314-977-4184 
marykay.horan@slu.edu 
 
Coordinator of Religious Education 
Sam Herbig 
314-977-7318 
sam.herbig@slu.edu 

PARISH INFORMATION      FAX:  314-977-7315   E-MAIL ADDRESS:  church@slu.edu  
 

The Parish Center is closed if St. Louis City Schools are closed due to bad weather.  Activities and 
events are also cancelled. 
 

Hours:  Monday - Friday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm, Saturday we are closed & Sunday: 8:30 am to 1:00 pm. 
 

Bulletin Notices: must be submitted to marykay.horan@slu.edu by noon on Thursday, ten days before the bulletin 
date. Holidays require additional time.  
 

Infant Baptisms: Visit the Baptism page on the SFX website,  www.sfxstl.org/baptism-1, for information on infant 
baptisms and required preparation class. Baptisms are celebrated on the first and third Sunday of the month, at 12 pm. 
Contact Fr. Jason Brauninger, SJ at 314-977-7301with questions. 
  

Christian Initiation of Adults: contact Joe Milner at 314-977-7305 or joseph.milner@slu.edu 
 

Marriages: contact Sandy Hauck at 314-977-7303 for scheduling and preparation information.  
 

Funerals: contact Fr. Dan White, SJ or Sister Carolyn McWaters, RSM.  To notify the parish of a funeral for a family 
member not at the College Church, please contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or church@slu.edu.   
 

Disability Access: Our church has an elevator and hearing assistance system.  Please see an usher for assistance. 
 

Parish Registration: Available online at collegechurch.slu.edu or at the Parish Center front desk.  For questions, 
contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304. 
 

Religious Education: Available for kindergarten through eighth grade.  Classes meet September - May on Sunday 
mornings. Ages 3-6 use the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd.  Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or 
angeline.doerr@slu.edu 
 

Liturgy of the Word for Children: Celebrated weekly for children in kindergarten - seventh grade at 10:30 am Sunday 
Mass.  Childcare is available for children ages six months through pre-kindergarten during the 10:30 am Mass in the 
Parish Center Nursery. Contact Angie Doerr at 314-977-7302 or angeline.doerr@slu.edu. 
 

Tours of the Church: Contact Mary Beth Erickson at 314-977-7304 or email church@slu.edu 

mailto:edelmannm@slu.edu
tel:314-977-1797
mailto:sfxlitin@slu.edu
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
 

W 
e celebrate the conclusion of the  

religious education year this Sunday. 

Though there is still Confirmation to celebrate 

on Pentecost, the programs conclude today. It is a perfect 

opportunity to give thanks for this wonderful ministry. 
 

I thought it informative to give you some sense of the scope 

of our religious education program. We have almost 300 

children involved drawing from about 150 families. They re-

flect the geographical diversity of College Church coming 

from all over the metro region. A small army of teachers, 

catechists, and volunteers ensure that everything runs 

smoothly. Saint Louis University is an essential partner with 

RE not only through the generous students who assist in 

classrooms, but by providing us space in the Business School.  
 

One of the most important tasks of a parish is to form the 

faith lives of young people. We want them to know Christ so 

that they may bear fruit in abundance. The beauty is that this 

is the same mission we all have. I would suggest our young 

people in RE are not doing anything different than the rest of 

us. True disciples are being formed constantly. There is no 

completion or “graduation”. What begins with our three 

year olds is an encounter with Jesus that will last their entire 

lives, just like it has for us. 

Sue Clancy 
Joan McLean 
Jim Kalchik 
Bob Powers 
Dan Trueman 
Leslie Matula 
Diane Williams 
Patrick Pasierb 
Kandice Draper 
Lula Chatman 
Don Berg 
Greg Fiudo 
David Byrnes 
Paul Byrnes 
Pam Orbin  
Art Taylor 
Mary Bruemmer 
Geri Greger 
Lisa Zimmerer 
Pat March 
Liz DeRum 
Wayne and Tuck Loui 
Mary Beth Erickson 
Nancy Partridge & service dog Glider  
Maryann Cochran 
Joe Lynne 
Tom Reilly 
Monica Gunn 
Campbell Hodge 
Pat Darcy 
Linda Riek 
Paul Hanson 
Mary Geary Dunn 
Alice Edler 
Kath Engelhardt 
Anthony Johnson 
Katherine Mansfield 
Jeanne Hermann 
Cooper Treacy 
Codie Oberson 
Bruce Meadows 
Melissa Belk 
James H. Stebbings 
Sue Geile 
Eddie McDevitt 
Mark Roddy 
Dave Schnelt 
Bill Anderson 
Dennis Saunders 
Ramona Lynch 
Steve Clark 
Sr. Joan Holden, CCDI 
Christine Burke 
Sue Bassett 
John Truman 
William Kelly 
Elaine Walker 

Call Mary Beth at 314-977-7304 to 
add or remove names. 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 

INTERESTED IN LEARNING ABOUT 

THE CATHOLIC FAITH? 
 

If you would like to learn more about the Catholic Church, its beliefs 

and practices, you are invited to come to our inquiry sessions.  These 

offer an opportunity to ask questions about Cath-

olic beliefs and practices.  They are informal and 

focus on the issues which the participants deem 

important..  If you are interested in learning 

more, please contact Joseph Milner, 314-977-

7305 or milnerjv@slu.edu 

 

 

Have you included College Church in your  

estate planning? If so, we’d love to hear from 

you! Please contact Katie at katie@sfxstl.org 
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WELCOME TO COLLEGE CHURCH! 
 

INTRODUCTORY RITES 
 

Gathering Song: Laudate, Laudate, Dominum          Gather 601 

 

Sprinkling Rite:  Sweet Refreshment (5:30, 8:00)          Bob Moore 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glory to God:  Mass of Creation          Gather 193 
 

LITURGY OF THE WORD 

Responsorial Psalm 98: The Lord Has Revealed to the Nations      Gather 1077 

Gospel Acclamation:  Festival Alleluia            James Chepponis 
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Renewal of Baptismal Promises 

 

Intercessions Response (10:30):  Gracious Lord        Gather 351 

 

LITURGY OF THE EUCHARIST 
Preparation of Gifts (10:30):  Earth, Earth Awake         Herman Stuemphle 

 

Eucharistic Prayer Acclamation - Mass of Creation:               Gather 198, 200, 202 

 

COMMUNION RITE 
Breaking of the Bread:  Lamb of God           Gather 204 

 

Communion Song:  I Receive the Living God  (5:30, 8:00)        Gather 916 

          Ubi Caritas (10:30)        Chris DaSilva 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Crowning of the Image of Mary (10:30):  Hail, Holy Queen        Gather 879 
 

CONCLUDING RITE 
Recessional:   We Are Called            Gather 807 

All rights reserved. Used with permission. LicensingOnline number U2821. WLP License ALC. Reprinted under OneLicense.net number A-704947.  
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THANK YOU  
for supporting the 

Outreach Program 

through  

participation in Give 

STL Day! 
 

Your ongoing support of our ID 

and birth certificate program is  

greatly appreciated. 

 

SOCIAL MINISTRY 

 

Fair Trade Volunteers Needed! 

Looking for a way to make a BIG difference with a small commitment of time? Wishing you could do some-

thing at SFX but can’t figure out what it might be? We have an answer for your desire to help! 
 

SFX sells fair trade coffee, tea, and chocolate products twice a month, on the first and third Sunday after 

both Masses in the vestibule. Proceeds go toward the efforts of our fair trade/sister parish committee. We 

are in great need of volunteers after the 10:30 Masses. We will provide all the information you will need to 

be a knowledgeable SFX Fair Trade sales person! We cover sales on a volunteer basis; this will add 15-20 

minutes to your Sunday morning at SFX. Thank you for considering to share a small amount of time to help 

promote fair trade practices.  
 

If you are able to help, please contact Christine Dragonette at Christine@sfxstl.org or 314-977-7309. 

Congratulations Just Faith Class of 2018! 
 

After finishing up the year with the Tony McDonald Memorial Capstone Presentation on April 3, the 2017-

18 Just Faith program  at St. Francis Xavier College Church is complete. The graduating Just Faith class will 

be recognized this Sunday at the 10:30 Mass.  
 

The mission of this year’s Just Faith program was “taking actions to 

build community.” The group met for four, 6-week sessions through-

out the year to explore justice through a faith lens by study, direct ex-

perience, dialogue, speakers, and prayer. Please join us in congratulating 

the group on their completion of Just Faith! 
 

Just Faith will be offered again starting this September. For further de-

tails about Just Faith go to JustFaith.org and keep an eye on this space 

for details about Just Faith 2018-2019 at College Church.   

Contact Christine Dragonette at christine@sfxstl.org or 314-977-7309 

with any questions. 

SAVE THE DATE 
Cool Stuff: Saturday, July 28 

With setup up on July 27 

In July, we will again welcome guests to the Ball-

room for warm weather clothing, food, and fellow-

ship. Keep an eye on the bulletin for updates on vol-

unteer and donation needs. In the meantime, please 

be aware we will be asking for the following: 

 New socks and underwear, as well as new or 

gently used T-shirts, pants/shorts, and hats (all 

for adults and children).  

 Food items for the event (sandwich materials, 

salads, potato salads, fruit, drinks, etc.) 

 Volunteers for the event on both 7/27 and 7/28 
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If you give on-line, 

please take this 
card when you en-

ter church. Place 
in the collection 

basket when it 
comes around to 

show your finan-
cial support of Col-

lege Church.  

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR BULLETIN ADVERTISERS 
Please support our sponsors who have ads in our bulletin! Their gen-

erosity helps us enjoy our FREE bulletin every week throughout the 

year! If you would like to have your business card handed out on a 
weekly basis and can help this effort, please call Mary Ottenberg at 

314-757-7598, or email ottenbergm@jspaluch.com.  

THE NEXT CHAPTER 
The Next Chapter program is grounded in Ignatian spirituality and is spon-

sored by the Saint Louis University Office of Mission & Identity. It is a six-

month guided journey with a group of approximately fifteen people ap-

proaching retirement or recently retired. The ultimate program goal is to 

assist people in discerning who God is calling them to be and what God is 

calling them to do in their next chapter of life. The program begins in Sep-

tember of 2018. The cost is $750.00 
 

To learn more about The Next Chapter program and have an opportunity 

to ask questions, you are invited to attend an infor-

mation session held in the Loyola Room in Jesuit 

Hall at St. Louis University starting at 7:00 p.m. on 

May 21, 2018 or June 5, 2018.  To RSVP for an infor-

mation session and/or to request more information, 

please email Tom Auffenberg at thom-

as,auffenberg@slu.edu 

ANNUAL  

CATHOLIC APPEAL 
 

The annual Archdiocesan 

Catholic Appeal gives us an 

opportunity to join with other 

people of faith to help the needy 

of our area.  For years the ap-

peal has helped the hungry, the 

sick, the abused, and the elderly.  

It is the reality of our time that 

the need for assistance contin-

ues to grow.  Our own College 

Church Social Ministry Out-

reach does an excellent job in 

ministering to the needs of 

those who come to us.  This 

annual Archdiocesan Catholic 

Appeal makes our parish a part 

of an even larger effort. 
 

The ACA Appeal letters were 

mailed out last week.  Please 

prayerfully consider your pledge 

and return the pledge card in 

whatever way is most conven-

ient – in the Sunday collection, 

or by mail.  If you are unable 

or do not wish to pledge this 

year, please do not discard 

the pledge card – return it to 

us with any comments you 

want to include and we will 

make sure it gets back to the 

Archdiocese.   

 

Perhaps your place of employ-

ment offers a matching gift op-

tion; if so, refer to the back of 

the card for instructions.    
 

 

Thank you for your  

consideration. 

OFFER YOUR LIFETIME OF EXPERIENCE  

TO SERVE OTHERS 
The Ignatian Volunteer Corps (IVC) is a Jesuit program that invites 

faith-motivated men and women over 50 to serve the materially 

poor, transform lives and work for social change.  They work with 

varied populations:  low-income students, children, ex-offenders, im-

migrants, homeless, the unemployed and developmentally disabled.  

Volunteers are retired or semi-retired, recognized God’s goodness 

in their lives and desire to give back, helping the less fortunate.  They 

volunteer 2 days a week for 10 months, September to June, reflect 

and pray on their service, meet monthly as an IVC community and 

one-on-one with a spiritual reflector. Join us!  For more information 

contact Vicki Simon, IVC Director, 

314-758-7147 vsimon@jesuits.org or 

visit our Website at:  www.ivcusa.org 

mailto:ottenbergm@jspaluch.com


Sixth Sunday of Easter May 6, 2018 8 

 

CHILDREN’S RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REGISTRATION 
 

Our Religious Education program is now accepting registrations for the 2018-2019 school year. Classes 

meet three to four times a month from September through May on Sunday mornings from 9:15am-10:20am. 

Children in grades Pre-School through Eighth are welcome. Sacramental preparation for First Reconciliation 

and First Communion are part of our Second Grade program, as is Confirmation preparation in Eighth 

Grade. 
 

Social justice is a strong component of our Religious     

Education program. All classes from Second Grade       

onward participate in a “Sandwich Sunday” in which they 

make sandwiches for the poor as they reflect on the     

lesson of the Good Samaritan. Students in Fourth Grade   

onward participate in Service Saturdays in which they visit 

homeless shelters, nursing homes, and other sites in order 
to serve those less fortunate and to learn about their   

experiences. Our religious instruction is interactive and 

engaging, with emphasis always placed on bringing children 

closer to God. 
 

This year, we are implementing a new online registration system. A link to registration for the 2018-2019 

program year will soon be emailed to current Religious Education families. A paper copy of the registration 

form will also soon be mailed.  If you are a new family and would like to register your child(ren), or if you 

have a child attending Catholic school who would like to make their First Communion or Confirmation at 

College Church, contact Angie Doerr, Director of Religious Education, at angeline.doerr@slu.edu. 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM – END OF YEAR UPDATE 
 

 

O 
ur Religious Education program has now ended for the year. And it was an 

incredible year!  We sincerely thank all the teachers and catechists who so 

lovingly gave of their time and energy to our program.  
 

In our Religious Education classes, special thanks to Ruth Duncan, Gwen Cataldo, Katie 
Wilczynski, Megan Wieber, Rachel Stoffregen, Jessica Suchaczewski, Paula Kilcoyne-Ball, Sr. 
Immaculata Ugoese, Lisa Dickman, Teresa Carson, Maureen Stoll, Mary O’Connell, Christina 
Ryan, Maia Delkamiller, Katherine Kelly, Nermi Parrow, Rochelle Reyes, Laura Winter, Andrea 
Ruth, Rachel Patterson, Christina Morrow, Jack Hambene, Galicia Guerrero, Richard Baugh, 
Sara McGinnis Lee, Hope Johnson, Michelle Forgach and Amy Venturella.  In our Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

Program special thanks to Janet Reinert, Amanda Taylor and Julie Kilian for their leadership and to catechists: 

Mary Nagel, Alica Timko, Laura Richter and Sandra Cirrito.  Thanks also to our student teachers and catechists 

Juliane Pautrot, Matt Johnson, Henry Reinert and Samantha Webster. Special thanks to our Youth Group leader Re-

becca Cunningham and other leaders Christian Young, Dustin Luegring, Katherine Tang, Megan Strobel, and Gabriela 
Keator.  And thanks to Carol Berger, Lisa D’Souza Stevick, John Stith and Ramona Cheblis who provided additional 

support to our Religious Education Program and to our fabulous RE staff Terry Edelmann, Sam Herbig and 
Kathleen Shea.  These programs will resume in the Fall. 
 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
 

The Children’s Liturgy of the Word program has ended for the year. It will resume again in September after 

Labor Day. We are thankful to all our leaders who so generously broke open the Word for our children. 

Our children love this program and our leaders!!.  Many thanks to Henry Hummert, Dennis Lane, Linda Paradis, 
Theresa Carr, Meredith Walker, Anne Staten, Katherine Kelly, Abby Purcell, Sandra Amorado, Samantha Bennett, Irene 
Garza Loza, Gabriela Keator, Joseph Laughlin, Mary O’Connell, Lucas Parmley, Angela Poothurail, Jessica Schrader, Megan 
Strobel, and Megan Tartell.  
 

Children’s Nursery Program 
 

We are grateful to have such wonderful, caring sitters. Thanks to our sitters:  Marissa Beltran, Kelsey Bequette, 
Erin Gallagher, Charlotte Sobol, Kathryn Gubics, Mara Taylor, and Katherine Stief. Our children’s nursery program 

during the 10:30 Liturgy will continue through May. However if we are unable to find babysitters for a partic-

ular Sunday, we will have to cancel for the day. A sign will be posted on the nursery door.  

 

SFX Connection 
 

Our speaker series has ended for the year. Plans are underway for next year’s speakers. If you have any 

comments and/or would like to recommend a speaker for next year, please do not hesitate to contact An-

gie.  

 

Lastly, we are so grateful to our parents for sharing their children with us and entrusting them to our care. 

They continue to amaze and inspire us, and more importantly, lead us to God. Have a blessed and safe sum-

mer. 

        ~ Angie    
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PASTORAL CARE VISITS 

If you would like to have some-

one bring communion to you 

or have a pastoral visit, please 

contact the parish by calling 

314-977-7300.  

PRAY FOR THE  

DECEASED 

P 
lease remember in your 

prayers Joseph Cas-
aregola, father of parish-

ioner Vincent Casaregola. May 

they  and all the departed share 

in the peace and joy of God’s 

presence forever. 

NATIONAL SHRINE OF OUR LADY OF THE SNOWS – 

GUILD CENTER 
 

Journey to Nicaea: Shapers of Christian Orthodoxy                                               

Presenter:  Mark Etling, Ph.D. 

Saturdays, May 12, June 9 and July 7, 10 am – 12 Noon 

In this series we will explore the lives and work of some of the major 

shapers of Christian orthodoxy as articulated in the Nicene Creed. 

Cost:  $10 per session, $30 for series 

For more information, call 618-394-6270.   
 

Finding God in the “Mess” 

Presenter:  Fr. Salvador Gonzalez, OMI 

Saturday, May 19, 10 am – 12 Noon  

Humanity has turned from God when we find ourselves in a mess – 

yet God is with us, providing what we need as we try to regather the 

pieces of our lives. We will discover blessings in the mess. We will 

move from “mess” to “bless.” 

Cost:  $20.  For more information, call 618-394-6270. 
 

Register for either program online at snows.org/programs  

MID-LIFE SINGLES 

(MID-30S TO 50S)  
 

Looking for a renewed sense 
of purpose & belonging?  

 

Register today for a life-changing 

REFLECT Catholic weekend re-

treat at King’s House Retreat 

Center, Belleville, IL (20 min from 

downtown St. Louis, MO), on 

June 1-3, 2018. 

 

Take a chance and get involved... 

you won't regret it!  The cost is 

$195 for meals and a single room.  

Visit www.ReflectRetreat.com, e-

mail reflect.stlouis@gmail.com, or 

call (314) 283-0044 for details. 

EMBRACING THE SEASONS OF OUR LIVES: A QUIET SPRING RETREAT May 21 - May 26: 
Registration: Monday at 10 am. Retreat concludes mid-morning on Saturday. 
 

Mercy Sister Carol Mucha, RSM will lead this opportunity to look back on your life as a progression through the sea-

sons of life. Focus questions for pondering during the course of each day will be provided and prepared prayers appro-

priate to each season will begin each morning session.  Sr. Carol is currently working as a Campus Minister and Spir-

itual Director. Her former ministries include teacher, principal, vocation minister, youth minister, and presenter in lay 

ministry program.  $300 for commuters/$460 for overnight, private room. Please submit Registration and payment of 

total amount by May 13.  Registration is available online at www.mercycenterstl.org.  The first $25 of payment is a non

-refundable registration fee. Refund policies may be found on our website. 

http://www.mercycenterstl.org
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YOU ARE THE VOICE OF THE PEOPLE 
 

Sometimes the Washington DC office numbers of our members of Con-

gress are busy.  Here are their local office phone numbers:  

 

Sen. Roy Blunt: 314-725-4484 

Sen. Claire McCaskill: 314-367-1364 

Rep. Lacy Clay (MO 1st District): 314-367-1970  

Rep. Ann Wagner (MO 2nd District): 636-779-5449 

MARRIED COUPLE’S RETREAT 
Running the Paschal Mystery - The 

Way of Love  |  An Ignatian, Semi-
Silent Weekend Retreat 

August 17-19, 2018  
(Friday evening to Sunday lunch) 

Every marriage goes through stages of 

love - romance, disillusionment, misery, 

reconciliation and generativity. Each has 

it own challenges and rewards. It’s never 

too early or too late to nourish your mar-

riage. This uplifting weekend is mixed 

with talks, prayer, and dialogue with 

your spouse and practical tips to keep 

your marriage growing. Our facilitator, 

Dr. Terry Nelson-Johnson, will share his 

passion for narrative theology to connect 

life stories with The Story of the birth, 

life, death and resurrection of Jesus. 

Through storytelling, poetry, and humor, 

Terry will encourage us to enter more 

deeply into the mystery of grace, the 

mystery of spirit, and the mystery of God 
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <>< <><  

Toddhall Retreat Center, 320 Todd 

Center Dr, Columbia, IL 62236 

Registration is available on the St. 

Francis Xavier (College Church) 

website:  sfxstl.org/married

-couples-retreat   Space is 

limited; register early  

Questions? - Contact Carl and Laura 

Greiner (caglmg01@swbell.net) 

DISCRETION IN ALMSGIVING   
All are welcome to join us for prayer and worship. However, in order 

to respect our place of worship, we ask that no one solicit or give out 

money on our parish property, including the church, chapel, ballroom, 

parish center, steps of all buildings, and the moat area on the south 

side of the building. Additionally, we ask that no one leave items for 

individuals to pick up in the parish center.  Our Social Ministry Out-

reach Program provides for some concrete needs on Tuesday and 

Wednesday mornings, including assistance with birth certificates, 

State ID cards, bag lunches, and toiletry kits. Our volunteers work 

with program guests to direct them toward other 

community resources for additional needs. If you 

have questions about available resources, contact 

Christine Dragonette at  

dragonettecm@slu.edu or 314-977-7309. 

Worldwide Marriage  

Encounter  
Are you uncomfortable about go-

ing on a Worldwide Marriage En-

counter weekend because you are 

unsure if it involves group discus-

sions or group sharing?  Relax!  It 

is a private time between you and 

your spouse that helps you rekin-

dle your marriage. The next week-

ends are Aug. 3-5 or Sep. 21-23, 

2018 in St. Peters, MO.  If you 

would like to apply or get more 

information, go to www.stl-wwme 

or call 314.649.7317. 

 

SSM Health Cardinal Glennon is the only free-standing Catholic pedi-

atric hospital in the country. In the early 1950’s generous Catholics in 

our community raised the funds to build the hospital – marking the 

beginning of Glennon Sunday.  
 

Once again we call on the Catholic community of College Church  to 

partner with us by making a donation at Mass during Glennon Sunday 

weekend, June 2-3. Your gift makes a difference for the children in 

our community and around the world.  
 

 On behalf of our patients and families, may God bless you for provid-

ing hope, healing, faith and compassion to every child who walks 

through the doors at SSM Health Cardinal Glennon, regardless of 

their family’s ability to pay. You can also make your gift online at glen-

non.org. 

mailto:caglmg01@swbell.net
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